
 
May 23, 2023 
9th Day of The April Term 
Maysville, MO  
 
 
 
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen, 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was 
then recited by all in attendance.  
 
West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve today’s agenda with East District Commissioner, 
Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve the minutes from the May 16th meeting with East 
District Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
Just a reminder that the next meeting of the NW Commissioner’s will be held in June at The Hundley Whaley Building in 
Gentry County. 
 
Mike Edwards with AMEREN Missouri met with the Commission to discuss some updates they are wanting to do to the 
sub-stations that are located in Weatherby and Osborn. AMEREN is applying for a grant to help for this project and is 
requesting a letter of support from the Commission. The Commission will form a letter and have it sent to Mike.  
 
Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission and discussed work they were doing around the County. 
Bill asked for approval to purchase a new 16’ gate and to buy a load of sand to put at the livestock barns.  
Sherman & Polk Township are working together on a dirt to gravel road on Crabil and there is some confusion on some 
rates. The Commission contacted Norris Quarries and they will get in touch with Bill with that information. 
 
Senate Bill 190 was discussed and the confusion it has caused on property taxes. The Governor has not signed the bill as 
of this date. Elected Officials and entities around the state are contacting the Governor’s Office asking him to not sign the 
bill because of all of the confusion.  
 
A patron from Camden Township met with the Commission to discuss rock on Lakesite Road. The Commission advised 
he would be getting sales tax rock on his road at some point in the year.   
 
Collector/Treasurer Jessica Lee presented the court ordered adjustment register for the Commission and Clerk to sign.  
 
The Commission held a ribbon cutting on May 23 at 1 p.m. at Sunset to showcase all the work that has been done down 
there for the residents. The Commission appreciates those that attended.  
 
Collector/Treasurer Jessica Lee wants to remind everyone that patrons have until May 31 to pay their oldest tax years. 
Payment may be made up to the time of the sale. However, payment received on or after June 1st must be for all years.  
 
With no other business before the Commission, West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to adjourn until 
May 30, 2023. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the second to adjourn. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
 
 
 


